Notices for Dunhill & Fenor Parish, Sunday, 28th February 2010

▼ Sunday, February28th	Fenor Church at 9.30 a.m.
	Dunhill Church at 11.00 a.m.
Monday, March 01st	Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m.
Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament	Fenor Church – Quiet time at 7.30 p.m. with Benediction at 8.00 p.m.
Tuesday, March 02 nd	Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m.
Wednesday, March 03 rd	Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m.
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament	Dunhill Church from 3.00 p.m. till 6.00 p.m.
Thursday, March 04 th	Holy Cross Church, Tramore at 10.00 a.m.
First Friday, March 05 th	Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m.
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament	Fenor Church from 10.00 a.m. till 1.00 p.m.
Stations of the Cross	Fenor Church at 7.30 p.m.
Saturday, March 06 th	Fenor Church at 6.30 p.m.

- During Lent, in addition to our regular Eucharistic Adoration (as timetabled above), we will celebrate **Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament** each Monday evening, continuing in *Fenor Church* this Monday, March 01st, at 7.30 p.m.
- There will be a meeting of the **Envelope Distributors in the Dunhill side of the parish** this Monday, March 01st, at 8.30 p.m. in the Dunhill Multi-Education Centre. We would be delighted if all envelope distributors could attend.
- There will be a meeting of all <u>Ministers of the Eucharist and Ministers of the Word</u> from both churches this Tuesday evening, March 02nd, at 7.30 p.m. in Fenor Church. Thank you to those who attended the recent course at St John's.
- The next talk in the <u>Julian Walton Lecture Series</u> is on the subject "Curraghmore, the Powers and Beresfords". The talk will be given by Julian Walton at the Dunhill Education Centre this Thursday, March 04th, at 8.00 p.m. Admission is €7 including tea/coffee and refreshments. For further information please contact www.dunhilleducation.com.
- This Friday is the <u>First Friday</u> of the month and Father Paul will be visiting the sick and housebound in their homes with the Sacraments. If you, or anyone you know, would like the priest to visit with the Sacraments of Reconciliation and the Eucharist, and the Sacrament of the Sick, please contact the Parish Office as soon as possible. (051 396892)
- In response to Bishop Lee's Lenten Pastoral Letter we will pray the <u>Stations of the Cross</u> in *Fenor Church* this Friday evening, March 05th, at 7.30 p.m. Maybe it could be one of your Lenten commitments for the next few Fridays?
- You are cordially invited by the Brothers at Mount Sion to attend a <u>Taizé Prayer Service</u> which will be held in the Blessed Edmund Rice Chapel, Mount Sion, this Friday, March 05th at 8.00 p.m. Music will be provided by Waterford Peace Choir. Tea and coffee will be provided afterwards. All are welcome to this time of quiet prayer and reflection.
- This year's Fast encourages people to 'Give it up for Trócaire' on the 4th and 5th March in support of the people in the world who have to go to bed hungry every night. What you give up for a day is up to you food, your phone, coffee, TV, or even a bad habit. What is important is that people 'Give it up for Trócaire' on 4th and 5th March and ask family, friends or colleagues to sponsor them. The efforts of people here make an enormous difference to the lives of some of the world's poorest families and communities. To order your Fast pack call 1850 408 408 or text Fast4 to 51727 or log on to www.trocaire.org/fast where you can set up your own sponsorship page.
- Accord urgently requires people to train as <u>Pre-Marriage Course Facilitators</u> in order to maintain and expand their Pre-Marriage service. For further information please phone Mary at Accord in Waterford. 051-878333 www.accord.ie
- Remember that a limited number of copies of the <u>St Paul Missal 2010</u> are available in each church for those who like to follow the readings during Mass. Feel free to use them during Mass and leave them back at the door again afterwards.
- As you are aware, the Parish Pastoral Council is working on the provision of two <u>Defibrillators</u> in the parish one in Dunhill and one in Fenor and the necessary training to go with it. Volunteers will be needed to complete the training course in the near future but, in the meantime, if you would like to make a financial contribution towards the purchase of these life-saving pieces of equipment please make your donation in an envelope clearly marked "Defibrillator" and hand it into either sacristy. Contact details of those interested in training to use the defibrillators would also be welcome.
- The next part of the 'Do this in Memory' programme for those preparing for First Penance and First Holy Communion will be celebrated in Fenor Church next Saturday evening, March 06th, at the 6.30 p.m. Mass. The young people who are preparing for the Sacrament of Confirmation at Fenor School are making their Commitments this weekend while those preparing at Dunhill School will make their Commitments at the 11.00 a.m. Mass next weekend, March 07th. Bishop Lee will confirm the children of the parish in their faith on Friday, April 23rd, at 11.00 a.m.
- The contributions offered at the **<u>Dunhill and Fenor Cribs</u>** this year amounted to €269.46, and was donated to the Order of Malta's Maternity Hospital in Bethlehem, Palestine. For information visit www.holyfamilyhospital-bethlehem.org
- The **Parish Collection** last week totalled: Masses €601.25 & Envelopes €552.30. Thank you for your support.